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Our lord jesus Christ, king of the universe 

FIRST READING:  Ezekiel 34:11-12, 15-17 (160A) 

                    SECOND READING: 1 Corinthians 15:20-26, 28 GOSPEL: Matthew 25:31-46 

FATHER KEN’S KORNER 
 

During this ongoing anniversary of the Vatican II  

Council, we continue our exploration of the Vatican II 

documents as a faith community with… 

 

Gaudium Et Spes  

(Pastoral Constitution on the Church  

in the Modern World): Part 2 
 

 It is hard to believe but for the past twenty-

nine weeks we have been reviewing the sixteen 

documents of Vatican II in honor of their 50th anni-

versary.  Last weekend we arrived at the 16th and 

final document which we will conclude with on this 

final Sunday of the liturgical year.  Gaudium Et Spes 

pointed out that despite the progress humanity has 

made over the past recent centuries and despite the 

opinions of the anti-religious critics of the world, the 

Church still holds a valuable place in society.  It has 

the unique ability to answer the most vexing ques-

tions of our existence that advances in technology 

and science have not been able to provide.  Last 

week we focused on two of the most important  

human values that the Church addresses.  The first is 

the basic dignity of the human person.  The Church 

teaches that people cannot simply be treated as cogs 

in the wheels of progress.  For peace and social  

stability to exist, governmental and sociological 

structures must respect the human’s desire for free-

dom and the pursuit of truth which derive from free 

will and intellect (the two basic capacities of the 

human soul that was created in God’s own image 

and likeness).  The highest fulfillment of this value 

is achieved only through faith and the pursuit of 

God and when this search is frustrated by atheistic 

structures the highest potential of man is held back 

as well, which invites negative consequences on a 

global scale.  Similarly, the value of social connect-

edness must also be preserved since man cannot  

discover his true potential apart from others.  Once 

again, this reality is drawn from the very fabric of 

how we were created, after the image and likeness 

of a triune God (i.e. a God who is relational/family).  

For this reason, man cannot live in isolation and 

feels called to try to serve others and form harmoni-

ous and mutually supportive societies.  Therefore, 

war and other forces which act to isolate man once 

again result in a lack of human fulfillment and nega-

tive consequences for man as a whole.  The connect-

edness that comes about from being a member of the 

Body of Christ is, thus, an essential human experi-

ence that brings fulfillment and this, again, is pro-

vided by the Church.  What is most important of all 

to properly understand is that these two stated values 

are interdependent.  If individuals are permitted to 

pursue truth in freedom (via education, freedom of 

speech and assembly, etc.) then society as a whole 

benefits and if society is formed in a healthy fashion 

(for example with free elections, free trade, etc.) 

then its individual members benefit as well (25).   

 Because of what Gospel revelation teaches 

about the potential ends of society and the individ-

ual, the Church is uniquely qualified to speak on 

topics of worldly concern even though, at first 

glance, these topics may seem to be outside the 

theological realm.  For instance, in the modern 

world, the Church regularly speaks on matters of 

governance.  It has prophetically pointed out that 

atheistic communism, as a governmental model, will 

never ultimately work because it violates the indi-

vidual’s freedom to pursue their faith and because it 

tends to view individuals only as contributors to-

ward governmental pursuits.  At the same time, the 

Church is also critical of economic models like  

unrestricted commercialism and education systems 

which tend toward viewing the worth of individuals 

only in terms of productivity and dollar figures and 

where materialism is often presented as the highest 

human pursuit.  Both extremes violate basic human 

dignity as does the religious-based violence being 

witnessed now in the Middle East where religious 

fundamentalism is being imposed by force on indi-

viduals.  The Church also speaks to technological 

developments.  For example, ironically, the internet 

was developed to help the world become more  

connected and yet, as information has become more 

readily available, people have become more  

emotionally and socially disconnected (playing 

video games on-line, texting rather than having  

actual conversations, etc.).  The Church offers a  

corrective measure through the liturgy, public  

service and communal gatherings.  These are just 

some of the ways in which the Church can and must 

contribute to global conversation and change.  I 

hope you have enjoyed our tour of the Vatican II 

documents.  Tune in this Advent season as Fr. Justus 

begins a new series for the parish bulletin.   
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          7:00 a.m. DAILY MASS INTENTIONS  

M. Nov. 24: +Lenore Leines 

T. Nov. 25: +Catalina Boringot 

W. Nov. 26: +Ralph Cavanaugh 

Th. Nov. 27:        NO 7AM 

F. Nov. 28: +James McGarvey 
     

    8:30 a.m. DAILY MASS INTENTIONS  

M. Nov. 24: +Michael Porras 

T. Nov. 25: Phil & Maureen Hunkler 

W. Nov. 26: +Morries Garbarini 

Th. Nov. 27: Happy Thanksgiving! 

F. Nov. 28: +Bill Sanders 

S. Nov 29: +Janice Gnos 

PLEASE PRAY for the sick of our parish especially:  

James Herndon, Richard Davidson, Starr Davis, Shari 

Lloyd, Benjamin Tatum, Beth Curl, Sgt. Joseph Low-

ery, Joan Bain, Sharon Anderson, Kathy Kim, Paul 

Zeleznik, Jeffrey Techau, Carmen Aitken, James 

Bright, Connie Moyer, Donna Becker, Lisa Young, 

Eileen Van Dyck,  Pamela Demian, Marie Casilio, Ra-

chel Scott, John Kuchler, Dick & Beverly Handley, 

Patti Wittenbrock, Jennifer White, Shizuka McCue, 

and Rita Morrell.   

Please pray for the deceased of our parish, +Teresa 

Trussler, +William Chesney, +Edward Rowan, and DJ 

Drewian and for their families.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

          11/9/2014    11/10/2013  

Total Offertory received- this week       $13,935.05    $20,471.33 

Offertory Received -Year to Date      $321,867.02  $333,163.94 

Needed for Budget     $344,740.38  $343,050.50 

Over (under) Budget     ($22,873.36)    ($9,886.56) 

Financial Report  

                                 

Thank you to all who contribute to the support of the parish. 

 No Bible Study  

November 27 
 

Genesis to Jesus:  

A Survey of the New Testament  

                with Father Ken Sampson 
 

Thursdays -- 1:30-2:30  

                   or 7:00-8:00PM 
 

In the Parish Hall   

Drop ins welcome! 

SACRED HEART GIVING TREE 
    'Tis soon the season for giving!  Elves from Sacred Heart 
School have been hard at work creating gift tags with which they 
will soon decorate our parish's Giving Tree.   

    Beginning November 29, please take a tag for Magdalene Home or St. Vincent de Paul from the 
Giving Tree in the Parish Hall.  Then on a Sunday during Advent - December 21 at the latest - please 
return the bagged gift to the Giving Tree with the tag attached.   
    Thank you, Sacred Heart School students for creating our gift tags this year, and thank you,  
Sacred Heart parishioners, for this tenth year of making someone's Christmas much brighter and 
warmer!   

THANKSGIVING DAY MASS  

- 8:30 ONLY- 

On Thanksgiving Day, there will be only the 
8:30 Mass (no 7AM).  Please bring some 
canned goods to the Mass, which will be 
taken to the area's food pantries.  Also, if 
you'd like to bring the bread or rolls you'll be 
serving at your Thanksgiving feast, Father 
Ken will bless them at the end of the Mass.   

The Parish Offices will be closed  

Thursday and Friday for Thanksgiving.   

Blessings on you and your holiday table! 
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OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE CELEBRATION! 

This year we will celebrate Our Lady of Guadalupe,  

Friday, December 12, in our Church with Mass and with 

fiesta in the Hall.  A fundraiser for this event is a raffle of 

a quarter of a beef, cut and wrapped.   Raffle tickets are 

$5 each and will be on sale after all Masses this weekend.   

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL  

COLD WEATHER NEEDS 

St Vincent de Paul is in need of donations of  

blankets, comforters, and bed spreads. The demand 

has been great but the supply limited especially with 

cold weather coming. Please deliver your donated 

blankets to St Vincent de Paul Thrift Store  

2540 N Pacific Hwy Medford.  

Also, we are always in need of volunteers, especially 

in our kitchen and store. Please call 541-772-3648 

ext 7 to help us help others as Christ asks us.  

 
SACRED HEART CHURCH  

CALENDARS HAVE ARRIVED! 
Thank you Conger Morris for once again gifting our church with calendars!   
These 2015 beautiful calendars are bi-lingual.   Please enjoy and use them with all the knowledge 
of the church year that they provide.   They will be at the church doors on Thanksgiving weekend.   

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS SQUIRES 

The Squires are selling Christmas wreaths 

Adorn your home with a Christmas  

wreath, garland or boughs 

              Come help sponsor our Columbian Squires  

             and enjoy your Christmas decorations.   

                 For details call Sullivan at 541-899-2777. 

CHRISTMAS EVE  

CHILDREN’S CHOIR 
 

The Family Mass at 4:30 p.m., on  

December 24, will feature a won-

derful children’s choir! If your 

child would like to sing, please 

attend the following two rehears-

als at Sacred Heart School, in the 

upstairs Music Room. The re-

hearsals will be on Tuesday, De-

cember 9 at 3:00 and Monday, 

December 15 at 3:00.  

Children should be between the ages of  

8 -12.  If you have questions, please  

contact Julia Curiel. jcuriel@shcs.org. 

ALTAR SOCIETY NEWS 

Thank you for your support of our an-

nual Bake Sale happening this weekend 

after all morning Masses till the goods 

run out!  We are in the Parish Hall.  

Come and enjoy a donut and pick up a 

treat to take home. All monies collected 

support the needs of our altar. 

Our next meeting will be held Monday, 

December 8, the Feast of the Immaculate 

Conception.  Please join us at 11:00 in 

the Parish Hall and bring a snack to 

share.                                                                                                                                      

ADVENT RECONCILIATION SERVICES 

Our Parish Reconciliation Services for Advent have been scheduled.   

Wednesday, December 3 at 7:00 p.m. 

Tuesday, December 9 at 10:00 a.m. 

Please try and come during these times as we will have numerous Priests available. 

 

https://owa.archdpdx.org/owa/redir.aspx?C=a9vvsA8QRE-Lr_7Mj_-2hAQQ7ZPe1tEIfwH7rxPmXqQZ7o1ZerE6z_kLo_DnJBruqeejfUbph70.&URL=mailto%3ajcuriel%40shcs.org
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COFFEE & DONUTS  hosted by 

November 30 
7:00 - Dean Federhart / Stan Zwan  
8:30 - "The Sisters"  
Come over and enjoy some donuts! 

Dear Sacred Heart Parish Community, 
As the Thanksgiving holiday draws near, I would like to wish each of you a very 
HAPPY THANKSGIVING, on behalf of the students, staff, and families here at Sacred 
Heart School.  We are so grateful as a school, for our many blessings, for the atmos-
phere of love and community in which we are privileged to learn together, and for 
your ongoing support and gifts of time, talent and treasure.   
Bless you, and thank you! 
 

Patrick Gross, Principal 
   
"Providing an excellent academic education grounded in Catholic 
religious principles and values, thereby creating a life -long love of 
learning and a respect for all people and all creation as gifts of 
God." 

SACRED HEART CATHOLIC SCHOOL  
A Community of Faith and Learning  

Thank you Advertiser of the Week 

TIMOTHY E. BROPHY 

Attorney at Law 

Please thank our Advertisers  

with your patronage.   

CHURCH PROJECTS 
 

The new sound system is in and with some adjustments and training for all who use the system, we  

expect to be fully operational in a week or so. The new system does have a hearing impaired loop that 

may be beneficial to parishioners who have some difficulty hearing. For those who may benefit from 

this, please watch future bulletins for announcements regarding training to utilize the system. 
 

The monitored fire detection system for the church will have it’s final inspection next week.  A common 

question has been “why would we put in smoke detectors in a place where we use incense?”  The detec-

tors are actually heat monitors that will alert the fire department when there is a rapid rise in temperature 

in the building indicative of a fire.  This project was funded in part by a Safety Grant from the Archdio-

cese of Portland. 
 

Many thanks to the parishioners who have supported these projects through your generous contributions 

to our Capital Improvement fund and Sound system fund. And a huge thank you to the parishioners who 

stepped up to help with these projects in the last couple of weeks – your help was a blessing! 
 

If you have any questions regarding either of these projects please contact Marie Chandler. 

òMake yourself familiar with the 
angels, and behold them  
frequently in spirit; for, without 
being seen they are present with 
you.ó  
             ~~ St. Francis De Sales  

LEGION OF MARY  
Legion of Mary meets every Wednesday at 
9:30 a.m. in the Parish Hall.   You are wel-
come to come over Wednesday morning for 
coffee & muffins after the 8:30 a.m. Mass.  
Stay for the meeting if you wish. Guaranteed 
to be a good start to your day! 
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SACRED HEART  

YOUTH  MINISTRY 

 

Sacred Heart Youth Ministry Contact  

Information: Whitney Compton at  

wcompton@archdpdx.org, To reach Whitney by 

cell please email her for her mobile number. 
 

ARCHDIOCESAN YOUTH CONFERENCE – 

ADYC in SEASIDE!  
The youth are in Seaside, Oregon this weekend for 

the Archdiocesan Youth Conference. Please keep 

the youth and chaperones in your prayers. 
 

ADOPT A CONFIRMANDI! – MOST OF THE 

YOUTH HAVE NOT YET BEEN ADOPTED 

Our Confirmation Youth have begun their classes. 

If you adopt a Confirmandi you will commit to 

personal for the youth you are assigned throughout 

the year as the students go through their confirma-

tion preparation classes. If you would like to adopt 

a Confirmandi and pray for them throughout the 

year please contact Whitney Compton for the name 

of youth you can adopt!    

 

YOUNG ADULTS AGE 18-35:  

If you’re interested in joining our Young Adult 

Program contact Whitney Compton.  We are in the 

process of forming the Core Team to begin Young 

Adult Events. Spread the word: Young Adult Min-

istry at Sacred Heart will be active soon!  
 

YOUTH GROUP-Middle School & High School:  

No Youth Group On November 30, 2014 – Can-

celed due to the Thanksgiving Holiday weekend. 

Please know how thankful I am for all of Sacred 

Heart’s wonderful youth, I am privileged to serve 

each one of you.  

 

CONFIRMATION 
 No Confirmation class for Group A or B this 

Wednesday due to Thanksgiving. 

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 

Dates to Remember  

Sunday November 30thðNO Classes 

(Thanksgiving) 

Sunday December 7th ï Classes Resume 
 

THANKSGIVING 

As Catholics, we give thanks every Sunday in the 

Eucharist, the prayer of thanksgiving. Here are 

some ways to help children celebrate Thanksgiving 

and develop a habit of thanks that can change their 

lives.  Invite your child to keep a gift list of all 

kindnesses that have been done for them. Help 

them recognize the gifts that come in disguise too. 
 

Help your child(ren) make “5 Kernels” bags for 

each person’s place at the Thanksgiving dinner. 

Have them place 5 pieces of candy corn into a 

small plastic bag, with this explanation: 
 

The corn reminds us of the  

meaning of Thanksgiving: 

First kernel ï stands for God’s love 

Second kernel ï reminds us that God provides for all 

our needs           

Third kernel ï stands for friends God has given us 
Fourth kernel ï reminds us of all the people who 

love us 
Fifth kernel ï reminds us that God hears our prayers 
Let us be thankful every day! 

 

 

On Thanksgiving Day, begin the ritual of “Two 

Cents A Meal”. By contributing 2 cents per person 

at each meal, family members are reminded each 

time they eat of the needs of others and the reality 

of hunger for millions in our world. Use the money 

to buy items for the food bank or donate to  

St Vincent De Paul. 

 

Decorate a box with words of thanksgiving (Thank 

you, Lord,” etc). Cut a slot in the top large enough 

to slip note paper through. On Thanksgiving, after 

every meal, spend time sharing what each person 

is thankful for. Then put the box in a special place. 

Throughout the year, family members can continue 

to write what they are thankful for and slip it into 

the box. The next Thanksgiving, after the meal, the 

box can be opened and the cards passed out to be 

read and shared. 

 

Keeping an “attitude of gratitude” will help you 

and your children live a life of thanksgiving all 

year long. Happy Thanksgiving from the Religious 

Education team!! 

Youth group canceled  

on November 23 and 30 

mailto:wcompton@archdpdx.org
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CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS  

SACRED HEART CHILDRENõS CHOIR AND BREAKFAST BUFFET 
 

Tuesday December 2nd, we will begin with Rosary at 8:00 a.m. in the church followed by 
Mass. We will then gather to hear the Sacred Heart Children sing, and enjoy breakfast.  Please 

bring your favorite food to share for the breakfast buffet. 
 

Father Justusõ Retreat for Catholic Daughters was wonderful ñ such a faith filled experience.  For 
many of us it was a time to relax, pray and recharge our faith walk.  Thank you very much Father 
Justus. Over 20 women were present.  We will have a retreat in the spring at St. Ritaõs, please join 
us. 

You are invited to come,  

pray the rosary at  

8:00 a.m. Monday - Saturday.   

 

Or you are welcome to pray  

the Divine Mercy Chaplet  

after morning Mass.   

Pray before, after, or both!  

      

ANNUAL MUSIC MINISTRY CHRISTMAS CONCERT  

Please mark your calendars for our annual Christmas Concert! 
Friday, December, 19th at 7:00 p.m.!!  

Come, let us share our gift of  music with you. 


